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Principal’s Report 

Term 3 is well underway and there is a lot happening at Blayney High School over the coming weeks as we approach 
the school holiday period. 
 
I would like to take the opportunity to thank all our students, parents, caregivers and staff for participating in the  
Uniform Consultation Surveys throughout Term 2. Throughout Term 3, the P&C have met on several occasions to  
review the results from these surveys and discuss options around proposed changes to the Blayney High School  
uniform. While there was strong support to update the school polo shirt, the supply and cost of a new school polo shirt 
has proven to be problematic due to minimum order requirements. Various options have been explored through a 
number of suppliers. As such, the P&C, in consultation with the school has made the decision not to proceed with an 
updated school polo shirt currently. We will continue to work with the P&C on a strategy to make improvements to our 
existing uniform and continue to explore updating our uniform into the future.  
 
I would like to congratulate our schools Show Team who travelled to Dubbo last week to participate in the Wether 
Challenge. Each of these students worked tirelessly, in their own time over the past 6 months, to feed and care for the 
wethers. The Show Team came in 2nd place in their restocking class, which is a testament to their hard work and  
dedication. The challenge also provided students with the opportunity to participate in workshops offered by industry 
professionals, applying their learning and skills to real world experiences.  
 
Last week, our Science and Engineering Team travelled to Newcastle to participate in the State Finals of the Science 
and Engineering Challenge, after winning the regional round in March. Students were involved in working with  
electrical circuits, examining earthquake structures, building gliders, mapping string lines, constructing moon buggies 
and bridges as well as deciphering codes. The students did themselves extremely proud, placing fourth in this  
prestigious competition. Thank you also to Ms Cochrane, Mr Colson and Mr Connell who took the students away for 
this three day event. 
 
Our Year 11 students are currently hard at work preparing for their end of course examinations which commence in 
Week 9. Students have just finalised their school-based assessment for their courses and are engaged in structured 
revision in preparation for these examinations. We wish all our Year 11 students the very best. These examinations will 
provide them with important feedback about their achievement in Stage 6, which will allow them to set learning as 
they move into the HSC in Term 4. 
 
The conclusion of Term 3 is filled with mixed emotions for Year 12 students and their teachers. While we celebrate 
Year 12 student’s final weeks of their formal education, we also reflect on their contribution to our school over the last 
6 years. Last week Year 12 students received important information regarding our school’s expectations of them during 
their final weeks of school as well as important information about upcoming events and requirements for their HSC 
examinations. We hope that all our Year 12 students enjoy the events that are planned in recognition of the significant 
milestone – completion of 13 years of schooling.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Nicholas Williams 

Principal (rlg) 



HSC Assessment Calendar 2023 

Term 3 2023 

Week 9 Assessment Free 
Week 10  Assessment Free 
 
Term 4 2023 
 
Week 1   
Wed 11 Oct -HSC Commences 
 
 
 

Year 11 Assessment Calendar 2023 

Term 3 2023 

Week 8 Assessment Free 
Week 9 End of course exams 
Week 10 Assessment Free 
  
 

Upcoming Events 

Term 3 2023 

Week 8 

Fri 8 Sept    Year 11 Exams 

Week 9 

Mon 11 to 
Wed 13  Year 11 Exams 
 
Thur 14 R U OK Day 

Fri 15   School Captain Speeches 

 

Week 10 

Mon 18 Year 6 Transition 
Sept   
  Year 12  “AM I READY” 
  B-Town BBQ 
 
Tues 19 Year 6 Transition 

  Year 12—Treasure Hunt 

Wed 20 Year 12—“Hire a Helper “ 

Thur 21 Year 12—”Fun Day” 

Sep 22 Year 12 Final Assembly 

 

Term 4 2023 

Week 1 

Wed 11 Oct HSC Commences 

   




















